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In this issue:

· BT&H Secretary Dale Bonner and Senator Alan Lowenthal with join Friday’s CEO Regionwide Meeting
· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Reached Halfway Point 

· Regional Fare Forum Update
· Bike To Work Featured On Spanish TV Show


	BT&H Secretary Dale Bonner and Senator Alan Lowenthal with join Friday’s CEO Regionwide Meeting
The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, May 11th from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in the Malibu Conference Room on the 25th floor of Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Building. This month, the group will discuss the status of the State Partnership Agreement and the formulation of a focused Southern California statement on the 1909 commission. In addition, they will focus their attention on reviews of the Multi-County Goods Movement Action Plan.

We were informed today that California Business, Transportation and Housing Secretary Dale Bonner will be joining us to discuss the Status of the State’s Partnership Agreement.  State Senator Alan Lowenthal has also confirmed that he will be present for tomorrow’s meeting to discuss Southern California transportation concerns.
Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Reached Halfway Point

Media relations distributed a news release today noting that the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension construction is halfway completed. The release also notes that the project is on time, under budget, and construction workers have gone more than 1,000 days without a lost-time incident since construction began July 1, 2004. Opening date is scheduled for late 2009.  Construction of at-grade street level stations at Atlantic and Little Tokyo/Arts District is underway and workers are installing tracks and overhead catenary system power lines along the six-mile right-of-way. The bridge over the 101 Freeway is complete and installation of the overhead power system and track there also will soon begin.

Improvements along First Street in Boyle Heights and Third Street in East Los Angeles at the station sites are moving forward including street reconstruction, paving, new color sidewalks, crosswalks, landscaping, street lights and traffic signals.

Regional Fare Forum Update

Last night, the Westside/Central Governance Council conducted a Regional Fare Forum as a part of its regular monthly meeting.  Seven people provided verbal comments on the fare proposal.  Some indicated they were opposed to any fare increase to the seniors and disability community while others indicated that they supported or understood the need for a fare increase but would like to see changes in the current proposal in both rate of increase and timing of implementation.  Following this part of the meeting, the Council voted to send a letter to the Metro Board of Directors acknowledging increased operating expenses and the need for a "reasonable and creative broad-based fare restructuring plan."  Comments from this fare forum will be compiled, along with all comments received prior to the May 24 public hearing, and presented to the Board of Directors.

In addition, the Gateway Cities Council also held a Regional Fare forum last night.  Three customers attended.  They generally spoke in favor of the fare increase, however, they felt that the increase was too much and too fast.  In addition, a representative from the Southern California Transit Advocates made a point in comparing the proposed Metro monthly pass price in 2009 could be in conflict with Metrolink’s pass price as result of their participation in the EZ Pass Program.
Bike To Work Featured On Spanish TV Show

The Spanish language TV show “Bienvenido a Casa” (Welcome Home) will air as part of their Monday, May 14 program, a segment on Bike to Work Day. This marks the beginning of Bike to Work Week here in California. Media Relations staff appeared on the program and spoke about the benefits of bicycling to work at least one day a week, which goes a long way towards reducing traffic and air pollution, is great exercise, and saves dollars at the gas pump. Also mentioned was free rides offered on Metro buses and trains for those biking to work on Thursday, May 17. The show will air on Channel 54.
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